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Municipal Buildings Strategic Plan 
Advisory Committee 

Minutes 

Thursday, October 30, 2014 
7:00pm 

Newtown Municipal Center 
3 Primrose Street, Newtown, CT 06470 

 
 

THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO APPROVAL BY THE 
MUNICIPAL BUILDINGS STRATEGIC PLAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 
 

The Municipal Buildings Strategic Plan Advisory Committee held a regular meeting on Thursday, October 
30, 2014 in the meeting room at the Newtown Municipal Center, Newtown.  The meeting was called to 
order at 7:05 pm.  
 
Present: Chairman Jay Maher, Bill Brimmer, Walt Motyka, Jim Filan, Scott Cicciari, Mike Marinaccio, 
Michelle Ku 
 
Absent: Paul Lundquist, Kathy Hamilton, Rebekah Harriman 
 
Others Present: Geralyn Hoerauf of Diversified Management, one member of the public  
 
1. Review and Approval of Minutes: Correction to minutes on third page, second paragraph, sentence 
should read Rebekah Harriman, not Hamilton.  
 
Motion: Chairman Jay Maher motions to accept minutes. Walt Motyka seconds and the motion is 
approved unanimously.  
 
2. Review Mission Statement and Finalize: Geralyn handed out a worksheet (attachment A) stating the 
mission statement as proposed at the last meeting.  Also on the worksheet was a proposed revised 
mission statement. Committee members discussed the revised proposed mission statement and made 
changes to read as follows:  
 
Develop strategic recommendations for the re-use, renovation and/or possible disposition of all town-
owned buildings and properties based on a comprehensive analysis of both physical conditions and 
space need functions for each such building or property. The resulting written plan would be used to 
inform such decisions as to the future use of buildings and properties over the next decade.  
 
Motion: Jim Filan motioned to adopt mission statement as revised. Walt Motyka seconded the 
motion. All approved.  
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3. Review Documentation of District and Town-Owned Properties:  Geralyn passed around a properties 
tabulation sheet of the Town and School buildings (attachment B). Sheet includes information like the 
year the various buildings were built, square footage, etc. The intent was to create a facilities 
assessment and start a list of what we know was last renovated, installed, etc. Geralyn is waiting on 
more information from Fred Hurley regarding the chart.  
 
Walt suggested adding the future Sandy Hook school to the chart as a building to be aware of in 
committee’s discussions. Michelle also suggested that the future Community Center building that is set 
to be built be included on the list as well.  
 
The chart only includes buildings that are currently occupied. It does not include all town-owned 
structures.  
 
There is discussion about the Hook and Ladder building. Once the fire department vacates the current 
Hook and Ladder building behind Edmond Town Hall, it would be turned over to the town.  
 
Scott asks about space needs evaluation while also looking at properties. Geralyn clarifies that the intent 
is to do both. What does each department need as far as space?  
 
4. Review of Previously Published Studies and Available Documentation: Bill discussed with group a 
basic background from the report done in 1999. Interviews were done with all the departments about 
their needs. The scope at the time was a lot more limited with a lot of the focus around Edmond Town 
Hall and whether to build a new building or expand Edmond. Fairfield Hills was not really on the radar at 
the time of the 1999 study and at the time the committee members of that study suggested against 
buying the Fairfield Hills Property.  
 
There was discussion about the Newtown Hook and Ladder building being on the list of buildings. In the 
1999 study, it was recommended that the Fire Company relocate their building. The reason it is on the 
list today, is in anticipation of their currently occupied building becoming vacant and turned over to the 
town.  
 
The police department, in 1999, did not want to move from its location. Scott states that given the 
circumstances of 1999 – not owning the Fairfield Hills property – the police department did not want to 
move given their options, but given the circumstances today and discussions with them, their desire to 
now move has changed. According to Scott, they are now open to moving should the proper 
opportunity arise.  
 
Geralyn brings up the point that there is no one from the Fairfield Hills Authority (FHA) on this 
committee.  It seems like there will be a need to incorporate some things about Fairfield Hills in the 
discussion of buildings and space needs. This committee can’t make too many assumptions without 
knowing what the FHA has in the works. The intent of asking a FHA member to join the committee is 
more a matter of sharing information rather than this committee absorbing any more responsibility.  
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Motion: Jim Filan motions to request that the Board of Selectan to appoint a member of the Fairfield 
Hills Authority to be a member on the Municipal Buildings Strategic Plan Advisory Committee. Scott 
Cicciari seconds the motion. All approved. 
 
Committee agrees that it is a good idea to be aware of future buildings that are on the radar so that 
proper and accurate recommendations are made by the committee.  
 
5. Discuss Potential Role of a Facility Condition Assessment Consultant: Geralyn mentions that she has 
a conference call on October 31 with  possible consultant VFA. A handout was passed around 
(attachment C) about VFA who specializes in facilities assessments. They offer a variety of assessment 
services depending on how in depth the committee wants the information to be. They only do facility 
assessments and space needs assessments, but they are not designers or engineers. They are focused on 
developing reports. Walt asks Geralyn to get a copy of a sample “systems lifecycle” report as listed in 
the handout as one of their services. Geralyn will get information on potential cost for their studies.  
 
Geralyn asks what school buildings if any we would include in the assessment. If not school buildings are 
included the assessment would cost less money. Walt suggests we do not look at the schools in the 
assessment because the school district seems to have done that work already. To pick four or five 
buildings to have the assessment done on, Geralyn says the general ballpark of cost would be around 
$50,000. 
 
Jim points out that next week, the Board of Education and the Superintendent will be presenting on the 
enrollment study that was done regarding the school system.  If it looks like they will be turning over a 
school back to the town, what buildings are looked on in the assessment is going to change once that 
information is received. Jim suggests we hold back on move forward just yet with hiring a firm for a 
building assessment until that information is received from the Board of Education. 
 
Mike asks the question of if there is any reason to believe the structure of the scope would be much 
different than the study done in 1999. Bill states that the buildings are very much the same, but what 
the departments had and what they used  versus today is much different.  Geralyn suggests that this 
time around, we ask the hired firm to add in an energy analysis of the buildings. This sort of analysis was 
not typically done in 1999. The systems will be looked at a little differently than they would have been in 
1999.  
 
6. Develop Near-Term Objectives and Timeline:  At next meeting, Geralyn states she’ll be able to have 
more definitive information about what type of firms that might do this type of work, potential cost of 
the work, and at that point, the committee would need to hone in on what buildings need to be focused 
on and what town departments need to be focused on. From that point, the committee would be a 
selection process for hiring a firm to do an assessment.  
 
Jim suggests we ask Fred Hurley to talk to the committee at the next meeting. He can give the 
committee more information as they have questions that a spreadsheet cannot. Jim also suggests we 
invite town attorney David Grogins to the next meeting so that there is a better understanding of what 
the committee can and cannot do.  
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Scott suggests a target milestone of January meeting to have the committee prepared with cost 
recommendations, request for proposals, etc.  
 
  
7. Next Meeting Date and Set Regular Meeting Schedule: The next meetings are scheduled for Tuesday, 

November 25th and Thursday, December 18th both at 5:00pm in the Newtown Muncipal Center Council 

Chambers.  

Motion: Jim Filan motioned to adjourn the meeting. Scott Ciccari seconded the motion. All approved. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:39pm.  

Respectfully Submitted,  

Aileen Nosal, Clerk 
















